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Member Capping Policy

Policy and Procedure: 

The Bamawm Extension Pony Club is subject to number capping (motion passed 2004) the maximum number of riding members is 32.

If the number of members reaches 32 a waiting list will be commenced.  The order of waiting list will be on received completed current year application form. 

On receipt of current application form, new member applications will be ratified at the following committee meeting, on acceptance to the club; the applicant will be placed on the waiting list and notified when a position becomes vacant. On notification of a vacancy, the applicant will be contacted by mail and has 14 days to accept (full fee due must be received by the dead line) or decline the position. 

If the applicant declines the position offered they will be automatically removed from the waiting list, to regain a position on the club waiting list, a new application must be made and the above procedure replicated.
Waiting list will be current for 12-month period commencing 1st June.  Any names on waiting list will be at this time notified, and current year application form will need to be completed to keep position on waiting list.

Sibling Rule

Any brothers or sisters of an existing member can submit a current application form at any time throughout the financial year for consideration by the committee.  If accepted this will exceed the capped number of 32.

If a vacancy occurs following a resignation or member who has not rejoined the member who joined under the sibling rule will take that position

Date 

Dear _______________

A vacancy exists at the Bamawm Extension Pony Club. As you are the next person on the waiting list you are eligible to join, and have 14 days to return the full fee due, being $_______ to the club secretary. 

In accordance with the waiting list policy, if you decline the position your name will be removed from the waiting list. In the event of you wishing to join at a later date a new application form must be lodged.

Yours Sincerely

Bamawm Extension Pony Club Committee.

Extreme Heat policy

If the maximum temperature for the day of the rally is forecast the night before to be over 38oC then the rally will be cancelled by the DC and President. Members will be notified by email and where possible by phone.

Award System

Each calendar year the following awards will be considered by a panel set up by the committee but usually comprising of the DC, President and Chief instructor. Decisions will be made in November with presentations to be made in December.

Encouragement Awards

At each rally, after the first lesson, each instructor is to nominate someone is his or her group for an encouragement award.

These are small gifts donated by supporters.

Attendance Award

Award given to any member with 100% attendance at rallies for year, in event of no member achieving 100% attendance, then the member with next highest attendance will receive the award. The award constitutes the perpetual shield which is engraved plus a gift voucher 

Pony Club Award

Junior- Primary school students

Senior- Secondary school students and above

Judging Criteria
· Good manners & horsemanship

· Kindness & Compassion

· A willingness to participate, lend a helping hand and enjoy the rally

· May have represented our club at pony Club competitions.

The award constitutes the perpetual trophy that is engraved plus a small trophy that can be kept by the winner of both the junior and senior award.

Most Improved

Judging Criteria

· Improvement


· Endeavour

· Attitude

This award constitutes an appropriate gift voucher and certificate.

Participation Award
All riders are given a small gift for their participation in the club over the year.

Back Protector Vest Policy 

Passed April 2012

Rationale

Safety of riders is a high priority for Bamawm Extension Pony Club.  It is recognised that the wearing of back protector vests rated at Level 3 protection may reduce the chance of rider injury sustained during a fall from a horse.  Back protector vests are in common use in the racing industry as well as eventing in Australia, and BEPC supports the use of vests as a way of reducing the risk of injury to members during meetings, rallies, training and competition.  However, ultimately the responsibility for choosing to wear back protector vests is that of the individual.

Policy

Bamawm Extension Pony Club encourages members to wear suitably rated back protection vests during jumping and other high-speed activities at rallies, meetings, training and competitions.  

Vests can be either the member’s own or the club’s provided the vest is in a safe condition and meets appropriate standards for use.

Club back protectors remain the property of Bamawm Extension Pony club at all times.  Vests are provided to members for use at rallies, training days, meetings and competitions run by Bamawm Extension Pony Club.
Bamawm Extension Pony Club Inc.
Senior Members (Adult Riding Members) Policy (passed June 2015)

Rationale:  to allow adults to participate in Pony Club rallies under specific conditions and to increase the potential revenue base for the Club.  BEPC remains committed to Pony Club as a youth movement and the needs of these members are our first priority.
Member Caps

The number of senior members will be capped at ten, this may be renegotiated at a later date if interest and support permit.

Priority Members

Priority for senior membership will be given to existing riding members of the BEPC who are moving out of the Associate age.

Membership conditions

A Senior member must have a child that is currently a member of BEPC or be the parent of a child who was a past member of BEPC, or be an existing member moving out of the Associate age bracket.
Waiting List

Once the member cap is reached prospective members will be placed on a waiting list, in order of application receipt.  Associate members of BEPC moving to Senior will not automatically receive senior membership if capacity is reached; they will also be placed on the waiting list, but will have priority to join over other new members.

Senior members voting and the committee

Senior members will not hold a vote during AGM’s, but are welcome to voice opinions and ideas.  Senior members can be voted in and hold a position on the committee by other members.  BEPC is part of the PCAV Inc which is a youth movement organization and as such it’s first and foremost priority is the Under 25 age group.

Expectations of All riders on Rally days.

On rally days members are expected to arrive well before gear check to help with the setup of any equipment needed for the day.

Expectations of Senior Riders at Competitions

At competitions Senior Riders are to compete in Open Sections only, the BEPC uniform is not required to be worn.  When helpers/stewards/jump judges are required from the BEPC, senior members must be willing to take these positions as regularly as any other member.

Participation in Rallies

The BEPC will designate a number of rallies per year where Senior members may participate.  These will be decided at the formation of the Annual Plan in May/June each year.  The Senior Members will be able to participate in lessons, either with other Senior Members or with Associate Members or Junior Members as the DC sees appropriate and practical on the rally day.
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